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Dear Parents and Carers 

We have had a fantastic start to this short half term. With so much happening over the 

summer term, please do take the time to read and digest the contents of the newsletter 

and the diary dates.  

May is the month of statutory tests for primary schools. Kicking off with our wonderful 

Year 6 children. All of our children have worked incredibly hard to be ready to show off 

everything that they know. Despite the SATS not measuring the endless qualities that 

your children have, after all of their hard work, they are ready for the challenge!  

SATs don't measure sports, SATs don't measure art  

SATs don't measure music, or the kindness in your heart 

SATs don't see your beauty, SATs don't know your worth,  

SATs don't see the reasons you were put upon this earth.  

SATs don't see your magic, how you make others smile,  

SATs don't time how quickly you can run a mile.  

SATs don't hear your laughter, or see you've come this far;  

SATs are just a tiny glimpse of who you really are.  

So sitting at your table, with a pencil and your test,  

Remember SATs aren't who you are, remember you're the best. Here is a short video 

clip which captures all the above perfectly!  

Please click here for the most recent up-

date from the Chair of Governors.  

Wishing you all a festive Coronation 

weekend! 

Mr Tim Whitehead - Headteacher 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Ct9ynLq-vkI
https://www.kildwickceschool.org.uk/news/2023/may/governing-board-update-april-23


 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 SEN Information 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Achievements outside of school 

We are always very proud when we hear about the children’s achieve-

ments outside of school and we would like to use the newsletter to cele-

brate this. This can include: reaching milestones in swimming, karate, Rain-

bows, Brownies, Scouts and Cubs or any other activities children may take 

part in. Please email the school office if you would like these to be includ-

ed.  

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Grow a Pound 
 
Last week, the children were given £1 to launch their own ‘Grow a Pound’ venture. 
 
The children have been asked to do something with the £1 to generate more money for school.  All 
the money raised will be used to purchase reading books, new ICT equipment and improve our play-
ground.   
 
In addition to raising much needed funds for school, this initiative also gives children an insight into 
how business works and helps them to build skills for the future, such as team working, problem solv-
ing, leadership, money management and creativity.  It also supports children in their learning in key 
elements of the National Curriculum.  
 
The children (and parents) have come up with some great ideas and have already started growing 
their pounds. Some of these are pictured below and I will feature all of those that send in photos. If 
you are struggling for ideas, we have listed some below and many more can be found online. 
 
Children can work on their own or in a group, they can take a ‘loan’ if needed and offered by parents, 
but this money must be taken out of the profits and paid back before the end of the challenge. 
 
To further support the children with their ventures, we will have a ‘market place’ every Friday from 
3:30pm to 3:45pm (starting 12th May).  Children can use this opportunity to sell goods and services to 
their peers.  They can use any profit to buy more resources for the following week and increase their 
stock.  We will also be offering advertising space on the weekly Chronicle.  Children can design an ad-
vertisement to give to the office to scan and add.  
 
The challenge will run from Friday 28th April until Friday 9th June. 
If your child doesn’t wish to participate please return the £1. 
 
There will be a prize for the child/group that ’grow’ their pound the HIGHEST and the most original 
ideas! 
 
Some ideas might be... 

• Buy a sponge and some washing up liquid and offer to clean your neighbours’ cars - £2 a 
go? 

• Buy some ingredients and make some cakes or biscuits for friends and family – 50p each? 
Then use the money made to buy more ingredients – and so on! 

• Make up a sponsorship form and do something interesting; sponsored skip, goal-scoring, 
hop, sing, silence – unleash your talents – 50p a minute? 

• Buy some gardening gloves and do some weeding for your neighbours, friends and family 
- £2 per flower bed 

• Buy someone in your house some flowers and offer to do the housework - £1.50 for all the 
hoovering? 

• Fill a jar with £1 worth of sweets, charge people to guess how 
many sweets are in the jar. 

 
Bring “grown” funds back to school by Friday 9th June.  

 
HAPPY GROWING! 

 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Y6 Residential Meeting—Monday 5th June 
There will be a meeting to discuss the Y6 residential to Bewerley 
Park on Monday 5th June at 430pm in school. An email has been 
sent today with a kit list and a Google Form.  

Robins and Swallows - Nell Bank Trip 

A reminder that Robins and Swallows 
are going to Nell Bank in Ilkley on Friday 
12th May. Please ensure that you have 
consented to this trip on parent pay. Chil-
dren should arrive at school at 8:45am 
and be collected at 3:30pm as usual. 
Children can wear school jumpers and 
should come in clothing suitable for out-
door activities on the day. Please send 
children in wellies if they do not have a 
pair in school. A packed lunch will be 
provided.  

Summer Fair (Date TBC) 

We are currently in the process of organising the Summer Fair. We 

would like to have lots of ‘preloved’ stalls. If you would like your own 

stall to sell on your preloved items please let Mrs Wilkinson know. A 

great opportunity to raise some extra money for Summer holiday treats! 

A small donation to the Summer Fair funds would be optional. 

Preloved Uniform 

We will be selling all preloved uniform at the Summer Fair. Please do-

nate any items you have to Mrs Parker via the school office. This can in-

clude all items of uniform, coats and year 6 book bags. 

Help needed! 

If you can help organise 

or set up at the school fair 

please let us know! There 

is a PTA WhatsApp group 

you can be added to. We 

would also welcome any 

ideas for things to help 

the children have an 

amazing time!  



Our end of half term newsletter will be  

Friday 26th May 2023 

School clubs next week 

 

 

 

Robins Learning to Live — Noah / Freya 

Living to Love — Xanthe / Miles 

Loving to Learn —  Alice / Teddy 

Swallows Learning to Live — Amelia 

Living to Love — Aoife 

Loving to Learn — George 

Kingfishers Learning to Live — Max 

Living to Love — Georgia 

Loving to Learn —  Olivia 

Owls Learning to Live — Ruby 

Living to Love — Tommy 

Loving to Learn —Freddie 

Eagles  Learning to Live — Freddie 

Living to Love — Emma 

Loving to Learn —  Harry W 

Monday  

Tuesday Music Club/ Choir 

Wednesday Running Club / KS2 Girls 

Football 

Thursday Cooking—EYFS / KS1 



 

 

 

 

 

Monday 8th May—Coronation Bank Holiday  
Tuesday 9th May—Governors Meeting  
Tuesday 9th—Friday 12th May—KS2 (Y6) SATs tests 
Friday 12th May—Nellbank Trip—Class 1 Robins 
Monday 15th May—Y6 trip to Eden Camp  
Tuesday 16th May—Brownlee Triathlon Event—KS2 
Thursday 18th May—First Aid Workshops for children  
Friday 19th May—School Photograph Day  
Friday 19th May—Parent Forum—further details to follow 
Friday 26th May—End of half term 
Monday 5th June—Y6 residential meeting at 4pm 
Wednesday 7th June—Kildwick Fell Race  
Friday 9th June—Y5/6 Girls Rugby festival at KRUFC  
Tuesday 13th June—Y6 Cycling day 
Friday 16th June—Pedal & Scoot—Reception / Year 1  
Wednesday 21st June—Governors strategy meeting  
Thursday 22nd June—KS2—Ilkley Tennis Club coaching  
Friday 30th June—Summer Fair  - further details TBC 
Monday 3rd July—South Craven induction day—Y6 
Monday 3rd July—Friday 7th July—Bewerley Park Residential—Y6  
Tuesday 4th July—Y5 day at South Craven  
Monday 10th July—Buddy Trip (Reception / Y6) 
Thursday 13th July—Y6 parents in school to join in a lesson—9am 
Friday 14th July—Parent Forum  
Friday 14th July—Sports Day—Details TBC 
Monday 17th July—Y6 Performance—6pm 
Tuesday 18th July—Y6 Pendle Wavelength trip  
Thursday 20th July—Y6 Leaver’s service in church tbc 
Friday 21st July—Y6 Leavers’ assembly—9.15am  
 
Further dates will be added to this as the term progresses. Please check for any changes 
each week.  

 

Summer Term 2023 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 


